
COUNTY OF ST. PAUL 
5015 – 49 Avenue, St. Paul, Alberta, T0A 3A4 
phone: 780-645-3301  
e:  countysp@county.stpaul.ab.ca  
www.county.stpaul.ab.ca 

  

Our Mission - To create desirable rural experiences 

 

June 14, 2022 Council Highlights 

Council meetings and Council Public Works Meetings are live streamed on  

‘YouTube/County of St. Paul No. 19 Council Meeting’. 

 
From the May 24 Public Works Meeting  

Council approved entering into a Service Contract with A&T Water & Septic Ltd. for wastewater removal 
services for the Municipal Parks for the 2022 and 2023 seasons, as per the Services Contract.  

 
From the June 14 Council Meeting  

Bylaws and Policies can be found on the County website under ‘Governance/Bylaws & Policies’. 

Council amended Bylaw 2022-09 related to the Land Use Bylaw 2021-13  Re:  Alternative Energy.   
A Public Hearing was held during the June 14, 2022 Council Meeting.  The bylaw will be brought back to 
the July 12, 2022 Council Meeting.  
 
Council amended Bylaw 2022-10 related to the Municipal Development Plan 2021-14 (MDP)  
Re:  Alternative Energy.  A Public Hearing was held during the June 14, 2022 Council Meeting.   
The bylaw will be brought back to the July 12, 2022 Council Meeting.  
 
Council passed Bylaw 2022-12 Cemeteries Bylaw and rescinded Cemeteries Bylaw 2017-28.  
 
Council approved the Elk Point Regional Allied Art Society be included in the County’s Electricity and 
Natural Gas contract with 8760 group.   
 
Council moved to inform Windsor Salt Ltd. that the County will not purchase the water treatment plant 
when they cease operations in August 2022.   
 
Council approved construction of a rail fence, sign and riprap to prevent public access to a drainage area 
and to reduce erosion at the Environmental Reserve located at Lot 39ER, Block 1, Plan 8721423 at 
Vermilion Beach on Laurier Lake.  
 
Council approved the request to name Range Road 100 north of Township Road 592 to the Westcove 
Municipal Park Entrance to Girard Road.  
 
Council approved the submission of a letter to the County’s Member of Parliament and Senate members 
in support of Bill C-234, Resolution 5-22: Exemption of Natural Gas and Propane for Agriculture 
Producers Under the Greenhouse Gas Pollution Pricing Act.   
 
Council approved sending a letter of concern to the Alberta Utilities Commission regarding the rising cost 
of utility fees within the province.  
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Council approved a $1,000 transportation grant for the St. Paul Centennial Senior Citizen’s Opportunity 
Club.  
 
Council approved providing the Elk Point Pioneer Circle Seniors Recreation Centre with a waste bin and  
charge only when tipping is required.   
 
Council approved the request to deliver up to 25T of gravel at no cost to Whitney Lake Bible Camp 
located at SW-16-56-4-W4.  
 
Council approved a contribution in the amount of $4,236.80, the Municipal Portion of property taxes, to 
the Mann Lake Golf Course to offset their operating costs.    
 
Council approved the request from the Reconciliation St. Paul Committee for $200 to assist with the cost  
of fuel and accommodation for the theatre group taking part in the production taking place on August 4, 
2022.  
 
Council approved the Bronze Level sponsorship at $500 for the Fetal Alcohol Spectrum Disorder (FASD) 
Virtual Conference being held October 5 and 6, 2022.   
 
Council  approved a letter of support for the Capella Centre in its application to CMHC Transitional 
Housing to build an 18-unit Transitional Housing Building.   
  
Council approved providing St. Paul Army Cadets with a grant of $2,000 for 2022.    
 
 
Additional Information  

Reminder - Property Taxes are due by Thursday, June 30.  County Administration Office hours for the 
month of June are Monday to Friday from 8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.  A 3% penalty on the current tax amount 
will be applied on July 1.  If you have not received your tax bill, please contact the County.  If your 
address has changed recently, fill out a change of address form that is available on the County’s website 
under ‘Tax & Assessments’.    

Payment Options - If you have property taxes or other payments to the County, your options include  
in person, by mail, the internet, debit and/or online payments.  Remember to include your account 
number on payments and the roll number on tax payments. See the County’s website under ‘Payment 
Options’ for information.  
 
On July 1, celebrate Canada’s 155th Birthday!  County Offices will be closed on July 1 in recognition of 
Canada Day.    
 

For more information contact:  

Sheila Kitz, CAO, County of St. Paul 
Phone  780-645-3301, ext. 1208 


